Town of Tamworth

Capital Improvements Program

June 29, 2021

Minutes


The meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Kathi Padgett. Present are: Kathi Padgett, Kyle Ball, Becky Mason, Sheldon Perry, John Wheeler. Jack Waldron is also present. 

Approve Minutes of 4/27/21 meeting – Becky made a motion to approve, Sheldon seconded. Kathi asked about the tax map revisions. They were approved at Town Meeting, and it is planned to be done in 2021. APPROVED John abstained

Committee assignments reports

Kathi has received information regarding many of the departments

Fire Department – SUV 2020 has been pushed off to 2022, and increased to $52000. 

Emergency Management – LEOP (updating the emergency plan) has brought to light that the Emergency Management Director should not be the Fire Chief. 

Police – information was received from John. A question has been raised about regionalization or relying on the Sheriff's Department. The numbers provided have been entered onto the spreadsheet. The third cruiser is not being ordered this year. Numbers for improvements on the building were discussed. The $300,000 will be taken out for now, until more information is received. John suggested putting the $300,000 in the 2028-30 column as a placeholder. 

Cemetery – there is nearly $30,000 in the maintenance account currently. Improvements of various gates and walls are being considered, but there are no definite plans yet. Change the heading to Cemetery Improvements.

Planning Board – The Buildout Analysis is dependent on the Tax Map Revisions. The Board is also looking at updating the Subdivision Regulations. Move the Analysis to 2023. Becky will check to see if there is an update on the map process. Sheldon would like the accuracy audited and not have the final payment sent until they are verified. Ask LRPC for a recommendation for a mapping company. 

Town Government – Rec. Department still needs a lawnmower, $6000 is in 2022, and Becky suggests raising that to $10,000. In 2023 add $100,000 for septic and water at the Rec. Department. The ARPA will have a possible $366062 coming to Tamworth, and some of those funds may be able to be found under public health. The $100,000 will be placed in year 2023 on the CIP plan. 

Town Government – the vault storage system is the only item at this time. New financial software is being discussed. Add Financial Software Replacement, $50,000 for 2023. The Town Vault system should be $40,000, although $20,000 may come from the Tamworth Foundation. Municipal Safety Building is at zero. 

Highway Department – Mountain Road Bridge will be done in 2022. It will require $200,000 in additional money from the Capital Reserve Fund. Ask Richard for the total cost of this bridge project. Scott Road Bridge will need to be repaired in the future, and $600,000 should be penciled into 2024. F550 dump truck – can this be purchased from Capital Reserve Funds. It cannot, as the Reserve Fund is specified for bridges only. Add it into 2023, at $100,000. The fund balance can be checked from this year. 

Leave the road paving and reconstruction at $250,000. The accessory building has been moved out. 

Conservation Commission – nothing planned. 

Economic Development Commission – nothing planned. 

School District – a few items have been added. The CARES and ESSR acts – hoping to use these funds for the ventilation/noise/energy efficiency and window replacement projects. Can the HVAC engineering be done under health issue funding? Finding a seal coater for the lot is difficult. Check with Richard to see who he is using. 

Transfer Station – There is a project out there for land and building work, priced at $1,043,000. This does not include any equipment or DES costs. Glenn would like the Town to consider this before this project is put forward. Glenn prefers to have a building and scales near the entrance. Numbers for environmental studies are needed, as well as Town approval. Comparisons are needed. Discussion is held regarding the septic project that has already been approved. The relief funds discussed above may also be an option ($150,000 in 2023) for Capital Reserve Fund for Transfer Station Improvements. $100,000 is currently in there in 2021.  Improvements will be moved to the 2023 and 2024 columns. Bathroom and plumbing will be moved to 2023. Trash compactor will be pushed out to 2024.  

Police – remove the $50,000 cruiser from 2022. It was approved in 2021.

Review/revision of spreadsheet- completed

Miscellaneous/other issues for discussion - 

Sheldon made a motion to adjourn at 7:28 pm, Becky seconded. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

